
Crosswoods Neighborhood Association 
Meeting Minutes for 12/07/2010 

Officer/Board Member Name Present 
President Everett Patrick Yes 
Vice President Joe Vonderheide Yes 
Secretary Sondra Patrick Yes 
Treasurer Mark Farley Yes 
Board Member  Rebecca Vonderheide Yes 
Board Member Pete Jagodzinski No 

  
Others present: None 
 
Meeting Minutes for November were reviewed.  Mark made a motion to accept the Minutes, 
seconded by Joe. 
 
The Treasurer’s Report for November was reviewed.  Year-to-date net cash is +$270.69. 
Joe made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report, seconded bySondy. 
 
Other Business: 
Everett reported that he had repaired 4 of the Stop Signs at Summertree and Old Coach.   Due 
to early winter weather, the remainder will be repaired when conditions permit.  Everett will try 
to contact the contractor concerning best way to repair signs.  Other options are to contact 
Spray Masters or possibly check with John Veigel. 
 
Everett has received the traffic cones from the Lantern Court neighbors to return to Southland 
Christian Church. 
 
Becka delivered two welcome baskets to new neighbors. 
 
The Board voted to give Ashley Blair a gift/gift basket in appreciation for her hard work this 
year on the neighborhood website. 
 
Mark reported that Dennis Traynor had called  concerning what position the Board had on the 
North Jessamine Fire Tax lawsuit.  Mark informed him that the Board was maintaining a neutral 
position.  It is up to each individual neighbor to make their own informed choice.  Dennis 
reported that the Fire Board has made several changes recently.  The Bellerive fire station is now 
paid for and can now make emergency calls (start CPR, etc.).  The Fire Board has trimmed 
expenses and Debra Walker has resigned as their accountant. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm. 


